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September 4, 2020 

 

Dear President Castro and Provost Jiménez-Sandoval, 

   

We the undersigned are alarmed to learn that our Fresno State students enrolled in their 

department’s internship courses are being required to sign COVID-19 release of liability 

waivers this fall. Similar waivers were briefly used by other universities as they moved forward 

with reckless in-person athletics and classes this past summer. These waivers were quickly revoked 

by universities that required them, and campuses issued apologies to students, parents, and their 

wider communities for breach of trust. These waivers are coercive and exploitative. They should 

not be required of any CSU students.  

 

In addition to being extraordinarily unethical, the release of liability waiver with new COVID-

19 language forces Fresno State students to assume unnecessary risk. While the legal clout of this 

waiver is uncertain, the burden it places on students is clear. Our students should not have to 

voluntarily sign away basic rights to take a Fresno State class required for graduation. This is 

wrong. The California State University Experiential Learning during the COVID-19 pandemic (see 

Appendix A) policy passed by the Chancellor’s Office on July 31, 2020 states that CSU students 

completing in-person internship hours must sign a COVID-19 acknowledgement form. Campuses 

across the nation are using acknowledgment forms to allow students to engage in absolutely 

necessary in-person activities during this first wave of the deadly COVID-19 pandemic.  

 

This acknowledgement form should suffice for Fresno State students. Our students should not be 

asked to sign an additional COVID-19 release of liability waiver for any classes. In fact, this is 

what the July 31 policy explicitly states:   

 

3. Students engaged in on-site experiential learning must sign an acknowledgement (to be 

prepared by the campus) that they have been informed of and understand the risks to their 

own health presented by COVID-19. This does not require that students sign the attached 

waiver. Moreover, this acknowledgment of risk does not require that students sign a 

waiver or release of liability. 

 

As you read our letter, right now, students are signing these forms as part of paperwork they have 

been informed is required by Fresno State. This creates a significant breach of trust with faculty in 

relationship to their students, and with students in relationship to the university. It is the university’s 

responsibility to create safe conditions for students. If safe in-person internships are not possible, 

they should not be allowed. Some faculty are preparing to teach internship classes and to work 

with their students to find appropriate and safe virtual options. This is what support for students 

looks like during an economic depression and in the midst of a deadly pandemic that is not likely to 

subside in the near future, despite all our desires to return to normal.  

 

In addition, this new requirement was never discussed with faculty before being systematically 

mandated just before the start of the semester when all of us were very focused on organizing our 

virtual courses. The passing of policies that involve our classes and our students without our input 

violates academic freedom and exacerbates already overextended workloads. Policies of this nature 

should not be rolled out without involving the faculty and departments who are being required to 

https://pstat-live-media.s3.amazonaws.com/pdf_cache/policy/8388232/fa96b331-034c-41f0-9cf9-7cb57afcf2f9/California%20State%20University%20Experiential%20Learning%20during%20the%20COVID-19%20pandemic.pdf
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implement them on behalf of the university. Furthermore, requiring faculty to ask our students to 

give up their rights in a major economic depression and pandemic is particularly egregious. This is 

not an issue of individual choice. We cannot leave these issues up to students or faculty to decide 

with respect to in-person internships or experiential learning. This puts both faculty and students in 

dangerous positions that they should not have to face. We need to put our students’ lives and health 

first. They have entrusted us with their safety and well-being.  

 

Policies and practices can protect people. They can also expose them to greater risk. We ask you to 

please permanently remove COVID-19 language from any and all release of liability forms 

the university requires students to sign for courses approved as part of their major. Fresno 

State internship and other classes should not involve liability forms at all. EO 1064 states: “If the 

internship placement is not required as part of the student’s academic program, the student must 

complete the liability waiver form (see Executive Order 1051)”. These departmental internships are 

required as part of our students’ academic programs, thus exempting them from such paperwork.  

 

As Fresno State faculty, we support our students. They are parents, caregivers, front line workers, 

children, family members. Through departmental internships (most of which are unpaid), our 

students apply and refine academic understandings while supporting children, families, people with 

disabilities, social service agencies, homeless shelters, youth centers, food banks, cultural workers, 

and others. They bring pride to our campus, providing uplift to the most vulnerable members of our 

community during a time of much need. They are a valued part of our Fresno State community not 

just in the future, but now. As they join us in classes this semester amid the devastating first wave 

of the COVID-19 pandemic and the beginning of an economic depression, our students must have 

full rights and protections. We want them to succeed in making it to graduation and beyond. We 

should not be asking them to voluntarily sign away basic rights to take Fresno State classes.  

  

Thank you for your leadership and care of the CSU community and for your attention to this matter. 

We have attached supporting materials for your consideration. 

 

Department of Anthropology and Asian American Studies 

Department of Child and Family Science 

Department of Women’s, Gender, and Sexuality Studies 

Henry Madden Library Faculty 

Executive Board of the California Faculty Association, Fresno Chapter 

Dr. Meta Schettler, Associate Professor, Africana Studies Program 

Dr. Dvera I. Saxton, Associate Professor, Department of Anthropology 

Dr. Henry D. Delcore, Professor and Chair, Department of Anthropology 

Dr. Tad Ballew, Lecturer, Department of Anthropology 

Dr. Cristina Herrera, Professor, Department of Chicano and Latin American Studies 

Dr. Aimee Rickman, Associate Professor, Department of Child and Family Science 

Dr. Amber Hammons, Associate Professor, Department of Child and Family Science 

Dr. Hillary Jones, Associate Professor, Department of Communication 

Dr. Diane Blair, Professor, Department of Communication; Secretary, California Faculty Association 

Dr. Jenelle S. Pitt, Professor and Chair, Department of Counselor Education and  

Rehabilitation, Clinical Rehabilitation and Mental Health Counseling 

Dr. Alison Mandaville, Associate Professor, Department of English 

http://www.csun.edu/servicelearning/documents/Student%20Internships%20-%20Executive%20Order%201064.pdf
https://calstate.policystat.com/policy/6592230/latest/
http://www.fresnostatenews.com/2020/05/07/graduating-seniors-finish-internship-helping-families-find-community-resources/
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Dr. John Beynon, Professor, Department of English; President, California Faculty Association,  

Fresno Chapter 

Dr. Stuart K. McFeeters, Lecturer, Department of Geography and City and Regional Planning 

Dr. Jill Fields, Professor, Department of History 

Dr. Lori Clune, Professor, Department of History 

Dr. Nancy Van Leuven, Assistant Professor, Department of Media, Communications and Journalism  

Dr. Kenneth Hansen, Professor, Department of Political Science 

Dr. Lisa Bryant, Associate Professor, Department of Political Science 

Dr. Brandon T. Taylor, Assistant Professor, Department of Recreation Administration 

Dr. Douglas Singleton, Professor and Chair, Department of Physics 

Dr. Johan Van der Noordaa, Lecturer, Department of Physics 

Dr. Jennifer Randles, Associate Professor and Chair, Department of Sociology 

Dr. Andrew Jones, Professor, Department of Sociology 

Dr. Loretta Kensinger, Professor, Department of Women’s, Gender, and Sexuality Studies 
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COVID-19 Waiver Background for Fresno State Faculty 

 

I. Select cases 

1. University of Alabama 
July 2020: U of A requires COVID-19 release of liability waivers of students attending in-person fall classes. 

 

Late July 2020: U of A told by students, faculty, staff, community members, and others that COVID-19 release of 

liability waiver requirement of students attending in-person classes constitutes a breach of trust.  

 

The Crimson White: “None of the University’s communications have mentioned this document, let alone 

that signing it would be required in order to follow the administration’s plan for students to return to 

campus. It is abundantly apparent why they would bury this information: none of us should sign away our 

right to sue if the administration plays fast and loose with our lives… The University should bear 

responsibility if administrators make reckless choices in the face of a global pandemic. If they are more 

intent on shielding their pocketbooks than protecting us, we can push back by refusing to sign. We cannot 

and should not accept a risk that no one yet understands.” 

 

August 6, 2020: The COVID-19 release of liability waiver requirement was eliminated by administration 

 

August 13, 2020: Faculty express concerns with campus COVID safety plans following months of troublesome 

institutional practices toward vulnerable members of community. In-person classes begin 8/19. 

 

Montgomery Advisor: “In late July, the dean of the Capstone College of Nursing emailed staff suggesting 

faculty facing pandemic-related schedule issues, particularly those with "school aged children," should 

inform administration so they would "have time to hire a new faculty member to replace you.” According 

to two faculty members who spoke to the Advisor, the email rattled and angered faculty, who felt it was 

pressuring instructors, particularly those without tenure, to resign their positions without informing them 

of their right to paid family leave or trying to work on flexible scheduling options amid a global pandemic.  

 

This was walked-back by the nursing college once outed. 

 

August 25, 2020: U of A confirms more than 500 COVID-19 cases on campus after being open for in-person 

classes for six days. 

 

AL.com: “The University of Alabama on Monday released the first numbers of on-campus COVID-19 test 

results that raised alarm bells internally. A total of 531 confirmed cases between students, faculty and staff 

were reported on the Tuscaloosa campus since classes resumed Aug. 19… “A question we all want to know 

is are we at the breaking point?” Alabama president Stuart Bell said Monday. “What’s the lever that’s 

going to cause us to have to change it. Basically, I think it goes back to flattening this curve, so we are able 

to accommodate our current operations and make sure we are able to keep the students healthy. So, there 

really is no single answer. I don’t want to point you all to look at this graph or look at this data and know 

we can draw a line and say this is what we’re going to do because it’s a very dynamic situation -- very 

dynamic over the weekend as we saw positive cases increasing to again, today, cause us to take more steps. 

We’re going to continue to do that.” Also reported on CNN. 

 

August 25, 2020: Alabama high school football coach breaks ranks to call decision to proceed with football season 

“unconscionable.” 

 

AL.com: Rose has been coaching for 30 years, and before that he played for Pat Dye at Auburn. He loves 

the game more than anyone, but love of football or anything else shouldn’t make this a hard call. Not after 

what he has seen. Shut it down, says Rose. Before people die, or any more people die, high school football 

needs to be shut down. “There are no testing policies. Zero,” Rose said. “Of course players want to play. 

Players want to do a lot of things. It’s the adults that are supposed to be protecting them. It’s our jobs.” 

 

https://cw.ua.edu/65323/top-stories/dont-sign-uas-dangerous-acknowledgement-form/
https://www.montgomeryadvertiser.com/story/news/2020/08/12/some-university-alabama-faculty-concerned-coronavirus-plan/3292385001/
https://www.al.com/news/2020/08/university-of-alabama-reports-more-than-500-confirmed-covid-19-cases.html
https://www.cnn.com/2020/08/25/us/university-of-alabama-covid-cases-trnd/index.html
https://www.al.com/coronavirus/2020/08/coach-breaks-silence-on-unconscionable-decision-to-play-football.html
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The AHSAA, the state of Alabama and local school districts have failed in that fundamental responsibility 

when people needed their leadership most of all. High school football without testing is putting families 

and communities at great risk and, as Rose put it in an editorial for the Auburn-Opelika News … “Sending 

out players to the field with zero testing policies then sending them home to vulnerable parents and 

grandparents is unconscionable”… “It’s brutal. It’s terrible. It’s reckless,” Rose said. “This has been the 

worst month of my career.” Rose says he knows coaches “who have had their supplements threatened” for 

pushing back against playing football during a deadly pandemic without testing. “How many coaches are 

hiding this stuff and telling their players not to get tested?” Rose said. That it’s even a question is 

horrifying, and an example of how poor leadership at the state level has made coaching high school 

football a nightmare and contributed to a public health crisis.  

 

… Parents are getting sick. It’s on Rose and no one else to tell players who live with grandparents they 

probably shouldn’t be participating. “That’s not my idea of a team,” Rose said. … Rural Black 

communities have been disproportionately affected during the coronavirus pandemic, and Rose should be 

commended for recognizing that, says one of his former players. … It’s Alabama high school football, it’s 

not a reflection of what we value most of all as a state. It’s an indictment on what we’re willing to ignore. 

 

August 26, 2020: U of A tells faculty to not inform others if someone in their in-person class contracted COVID-19. 

 

The Daily Beast: “Do not tell the rest of the class,” the email reads, with the word “not” underlined. It 

goes on to say that students who test positive are not considered an exposure risk if masks were worn and 

social distancing was practiced—meaning the students and professor may never be informed if someone in 

their class tests positive.  

 

Multiple other emails from other departments reviewed by The Daily Beast warn teachers against telling 

students about a positive classmate or posting about it on social media, even in the most general terms, 

claiming it could constitute a HIPAA violation. 

 

“A lot of my colleagues and people I've talked to, they’re terrified,” said Michael Innis-Jimenez, an 

American studies professor … 

 

“Every statement at least for the last month has been about this plan, they’ve got this plan,” he said, 

adding later: “It makes it feel like a lot of this is for show, especially when they don’t want you to confirm 

it’s not working.”… 

 

“I don't have any problem with personal responsibility, but I just do not think UA and the administration 

thought this through before everyone decided to come to campus,” Lanai said.  

 

He added, “I think it is unfair for them to put all the blame and responsibility on students instead of looking 

in the mirror.” 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://oanow.com/sports/high-school/rose-not-playing-during-pandemic-isnt-about-toughness/article_7631127c-e62e-11ea-82b3-e703c35f03fc.html?utm_campaign=snd-autopilot&utm_medium=social&utm_source=twitter_oanewspreps
https://www.thedailybeast.com/university-of-alabama-told-profs-not-to-tell-students-about-covid-infected-classmates?ref=home
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2. Penn State 
August 5, 2020: Penn State plans to bring students to campus for in-person classes, requires digital signing of 

COVID-19 release of liability “compact” with release of liability / hold harmless language:“I assume any and all 

risk of exposure to COVID-19 that may result from attending Penn State, or participating in Penn State activities, 

and I acknowledge that exposure or infection may result in personal injury, illness, permanent disability, or death.” 

This compact blocked students’ access to their university portal which could only be reached by signing. 

 

Centre Daily: “They’re placing the blame on students.” Wyatt DuBois, a spokesperson for Penn State, said 

the university is aware of the “anxieties and uncertainties” members of the Penn State community are 

expressing about the compact. “We feel it is important that students and families understand there is 

COVID-19 risk, everywhere in our daily lives,” DuBois said, adding that “Penn State has committed to 

meeting and exceeding the guidance of health experts.” … Zack Furness, an associate professor of 

communications at Penn State’s Greater Allegheny campus, said he’s concerned about the way Penn 

State’s compact was “foisted onto students without a clear explanation of what signing it entails, legally or 

otherwise.” Furness added he’s concerned about whether parents were informed. 

 

Newsweek: "[T]he waiver is a sign of Penn State administrators releasing themselves from responsibility of 

people getting sick, even though they are most likely aware that bringing back students is "incredibly 

irresponsible." What Penn State is doing is grabbing all of the blame from the people potentially getting 

infected by COVID-19 and everything of what that means, including permanent health problems moving 

forward or even death, and placing it directly on the students," she said. While all students have the choice 

of taking their classes either in-person or remotely, reopening the university in any capacity is "putting the 

lives of the local community members in danger," Hernandez said. 

 

August 13, 2020: Penn State eliminates COVID-19 release of liability / hold harmless language, claiming “this is 

not a waiver and was not intended to be.” They change compact to non-binding statement: “Even with the mitigation 

steps taken by Penn State and my compliance with this Compact, I acknowledge that Penn State cannot prevent the 

risks of exposure to COVID-19 that may result from attending Penn State or participating in Penn State activities.” 

Tells students they are overreacting by being concerned about the earlier language. Legal scholars disagree.  

 

Centre Daily: “Zachary McKay, president of the University Park Undergraduate Association (UPUA), 

said the student government shared similar concerns last week, calling the original language “alarming to 

me, every member of my cabinet, and many of the students we’ve spoken with since its release.” He said 

the UPUA spoke with the administration last Friday and recommended a public clarification. … “I was 

happy to sign the compact once I knew for a fact that it does not cast off total responsibility of the 

university for the health of their students, as the initial language implied.” 

 

State College.com: [Campus group] alarmed by "the ill-advised inclusion of an apparent liability waiver in 

the compact that could compromise your rights." 

 

"This language suggests that despite their numerous assurances, Penn State’s leaders recognize that a 

return to campus may not be safe at this time," the op-ed stated. "This language may aim to intimidate you 

and exempt Penn State from any responsibility for COVID-related illness and death — even in cases where 

it may be caused by the university’s own negligence or inadequate safety protocols." 

 

Penn State's statement on Thursday said that was never meant to be the case. 

 

"We feel it is important that students and families understand there is COVID-19 risk, everywhere in our 

daily lives, and to reinforce the importance of following the public health guidelines established by the 

state and public health experts for the return to campus learning," the statement said…."Nevertheless, we 

hope this clarification addresses the concerns that were raised to us. To reiterate: This is not a waiver and 

was not intended to be. It is an acknowledgement."  

 

 

 

https://www.newsweek.com/penn-state-students-must-sign-covid-waiver-discharging-liability-illness-permanent-disability-1524695
https://www.centredaily.com/news/local/education/penn-state/article244924397.html
https://www.newsweek.com/penn-state-students-must-sign-covid-waiver-discharging-liability-illness-permanent-disability-1524695
https://www.centredaily.com/news/local/education/penn-state/article244937122.html
http://www.statecollege.com/news/local-news/penn-state-revises-covid19-compact-says-it-was-not-meant-to-be-liability-waiver,1483836/
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3. NCAA 
June 24, 2020: Senators Richard Blumenthal and Cory Booker write to NCAA to oppose COVID-19 release of 

liability waivers required by some NCAA university athletic programs for student athletes’ continued involvement 

in in-person athletics, calling them “exploitative.” 

 

As students struggle to pursue their education in the midst of the greatest global health crisis since 1918, 

and face major economic uncertainty as they face the prospect of graduating into the greatest economic 

crisis since the Great Depression, schools should be doing everything they can to support them. While 

these waivers are disappointing, they are not surprising—they are only another example of the NCAA and 

its member schools prioritizing their own economic self-interest above the health and well-being of their 

athletes.  

 

The NCAA must work together with its member schools to ensure that colleges and universities understand 

the important role they must play in protecting college athletes. We urge you to immediately prohibit the 

use of liability waivers by your member schools to exempt their responsibility to keep college athletes safe. 

Further, we request that you commit to working with the Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 

to develop a health and safety plan that prioritizes the safety of college athletes, including prohibiting 

schools from requiring or allowing students to participate in athletics before it is safe for them to do so.  

 

August 5, 2020: NCAA prohibits universities from having students sign COVID-19 release of liability waiver to 

continue on the team. 

 

This is the right move to protect athletes. COVID-19 liability waivers that put school profit over athlete 

welfare should be banned across the board, and no athlete should have to decide between their health and 

their education,” Blumenthal and Booker said. “For two months, athletes who were coerced into signing 

these waivers didn’t know what would happen if they got sick – would their schools be held accountable? 

Would they lose their scholarships? We need strong, clear, and enforceable standards that make athlete 

health and safety a non-negotiable priority.” 

 

4. Fresno State 
July 31 2020: CSU passes California State University Experiential Learning during the COVID-19 pandemic policy 

(Appendix A). Policy states campuses are required to have students “engaged in on-sight experiential learning” sign 

a COVID-19 acknowledgement. It further states “this acknowledgment of risk does not require that students sign a 

waiver or release of liability” (IIA3). A Hold Harmless waiver (“RELEASE OF LIABILITY, PROMISE NOT TO SUE, 

ASSUMPTION OF RISK AND AGREEMENT TO PAY CLAIMS”) that includes COVID-19 language is at the end. It 

states this is to be used only by select CSU campuses that have required Hold Harmless liability waivers in the past 

in accordance with E0 1051 (IIA4). 

  

II. Procedure 

A. Students Engaged in For-Credit Experiential Learning  

1. Students enrolled in experiential learning programs should be given a virtual learning option—to the 

extent allowed by accrediting and credentialing bodies—in order to complete their course work. This 

should include allied health clinical experiences and education programs (student teaching) if and 

when possible.  

2. Students who choose to participate in on-site experiential learning programs (not virtual) must receive 

COVID-19 safety training consistent with federal, state, local and CSU guidance and/or mandates as 

part of their orientation and prior to participation. If the experiential learning site does not provide this 

training, the campus shall do so.  

3. Students engaged in on-site experiential learning must sign an acknowledgement (to be prepared by the 

campus) that they have been informed of and understand the risks to their own health presented by 

COVID-19. This does not require that students sign the attached waiver. Moreover, this 

acknowledgment of risk does not require that students sign a waiver or release of liability.  

4. To the extent that campuses already required participants to sign Hold Harmless waivers for certain 

activities or programs (pre-COVID-19 pandemic), they should continue to do so consistent with 

California State University Use of Approved Waiver of Liability Policy (EO 1051). Please use the 

https://www.blumenthal.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/06.24.20%20-%20NCAA%20-%20COVID-19%20Liability%20Waiver.pdf
https://www.blumenthal.senate.gov/newsroom/press/release/ncaa-revokes-covid-19-liability-waivers-for-college-athletes-in-response-to-blumenthal-and-booker-demand
https://pstat-live-media.s3.amazonaws.com/pdf_cache/policy/8388232/fa96b331-034c-41f0-9cf9-7cb57afcf2f9/California%20State%20University%20Experiential%20Learning%20during%20the%20COVID-19%20pandemic.pdf


 8 

attached updated waiver. Questions for exceptions should be addressed to the campus risk management 

officer or campus counsel. If a student will be attending a "higher risk" placement, the campus should 

consult with their campus risk manager regarding the need or advisability of obtaining a COVID-19 

specific waiver from the student. A "higher risk" placement is defined as one in which it is known that 

the student will be working or coming into contact with individuals who are known to have been 

infected with COVID-19.         (pp. 1-2) 

 
August 11, 2020: Fresno State faculty teaching service-learning courses receive university paperwork requiring all 

service-learning students doing their 15 hours “virtually, in-person, and in a hybrid” setting to sign paperwork. This 

includes a new requirement to sign a release of liability waiver with COVID-19 language titled “RELEASE OF 

LIABILITY, PROMISE NOT TO SUE, ASSUMPTION OF RISK AND AGREEMENT TO PAY CLAIMS” (Appendix B). 

Those doing in-person hours are also required to sign an additional COVID-19 acknowledgement (Appendix C). 

 
 
August 14, 2020: Fresno State faculty teaching internship courses receive university paperwork requiring all 

internship students to sign of release of liability waiver with COVID-19 language titled “RELEASE OF 

LIABILITY, PROMISE NOT TO SUE, ASSUMPTION OF RISK AND AGREEMENT TO PAY CLAIMS” (Appendix B). 

Those doing in-person hours are also required to sign an additional COVID-19 acknowledgement (Appendix C). 
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August 21, 2020: Following involvement of CFA and individual faculty members, the new release of liability 

waiver with COVID-19 language is rescinded as a new requirement of students taking service-learning courses. 

The acknowledgement form remains required for anyone doing in-person hours, as per CSU policy. 

 

 
 

This brings us to now. Individual faculty members have been told that the university’s internship paperwork related 

to the release of liability waiver requirements has changed, and that the university’s internship office sent an email 

to Fresno State internship faculty on August 21, 2020 providing official guidelines detailing these changes. 

However, as of August 27, at least some internship faculty did not receive this email. The Google Drive with 

internship paperwork continues to hold a document stating release of liability waiver with COVID-19 language is 

needed for all internships (Appendix D). Faculty emailed the internship office on August 26 asking for 

clarification if the release of liability waiver requirement has been changed for Fresno State internship students. To 

date, no official confirmation of any changes to requirements has been received.  
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II. In the News: Concerns Raised Regarding University COVID-19 Release of Liability Forms 

 

1. They are coercive, exploitative, non-consensual. 

 
The ability to allocate risk and voluntarily agree on terms is fundamental to contract law, 

 … University COVID-19 waivers, however, are different. Students don’t have the ability to 

negotiate the terms of a waiver or to pursue their post-secondary education elsewhere. These 
waivers are take-it-or-leave-it: if you want to be a university student this fall, you’ll have to sign 

away your legal rights. If you don’t, you can’t have access to your education. link 

 

There’s no “freedom of contract” here. Instead, there’s a significant inequality of bargaining 

power. University students will be forced to either accept the waiver or forego their education — 
at least for now. This isn’t a bargain students enter into willingly link 

 

[The university] must oppose corporate immunity and remove the “assumption of the risk” 

language from the “informed consent agreement.” Right now, many students and workers don’t 

feel safe returning to campus but don’t feel like they have a true choice in the matter. Between 
lobbying for immunity and requiring students to sign the “informed consent agreement,” [the 

university] has covered its bases to ensure that regardless of what happens on campus this fall, the 
university will come out scot-free. Let’s hope the same can be said for students and workers. link 

 

There is "no communication"… about the form's intent, but liability protection for businesses 

amid the pandemic is an ongoing debate in Washington. link 

 

Marketplace: Graduate student states: “I’m not going to be coerced into assuming risk that I 

don’t think is my responsibility…It’s unfair to tell us that we’re responsible for assuming the risk 
when we don’t have any control or information about how things are going to be safely 

maintained…The assumption is maybe they’ll do what they’re supposed to do, maybe they won’t, 

but it’s your risk either way.”  

 

2. They normalize in-person classes in a pandemic, a known deadly disaster. Would we 

send our students into a war zone to meet degree requirements? A wild fire? Institutional 

permission (and even encouragement) of in-person involvement in a deadly natural disaster 

shows reckless disregard towards those with less power. This is dangerous to students. It is 

also dangerous to our students' families and to our wider community, permitting 

involvements that increase the spread of COVID-19. It is dangerous to society. 

 
[U]niversities that unilaterally choose to offer in-person education this fall shouldn’t be allowed 
to shift the financial risks of their choice onto their students. link 

 

University forcing COVID-19 waiver is dangerously prioritizing in-person classes and its bottom 
line over the health and safety of students and workers by denying the vast majority of work-from-

home accommodations to those who need it. Limiting university liability doesn’t just make it 
harder to hold the university accountable in court, it removes the legal incentive to invest in 

keeping students and workers as safe as possible. link 

 

The Hill: Sen. Patty Murray (Wash.)…on the Senate Health, Education, Labor and Pensions 

Committee, and other[s] argue that a liability shield could discourage companies from acting 
responsibly. “[We don’t] want to give businesses and other organizations a free pass for failing 

to take adequate safety steps in the middle of a pandemic, and deny those who become sick 

https://theconversation.com/covid-19-dont-make-university-students-choose-between-education-and-legal-rights-142960
https://theconversation.com/covid-19-dont-make-university-students-choose-between-education-and-legal-rights-142960
https://www.concordmonitor.com/UNH-and-COVID-35614143
https://www.montgomeryadvertiser.com/story/news/2020/08/12/some-university-alabama-faculty-concerned-coronavirus-plan/3292385001/
https://www.marketwatch.com/story/they-took-the-death-and-permanent-disability-part-out-of-there-which-is-nice-of-them-college-students-are-being-asked-to-sign-covid-19-liability-agreements-11597758794
https://theconversation.com/covid-19-dont-make-university-students-choose-between-education-and-legal-rights-142960
https://www.concordmonitor.com/COVID-accommodation-declined-35418054
https://www.concordmonitor.com/UNH-and-COVID-35614143
https://thehill.com/business-a-lobbying/503310-businesses-turn-to-covid-19-waivers-in-absence-of-liability-shield
https://thehill.com/people/patty-murray
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because of it the ability to seek justice,” Murray told The Hill….“The main thing is, do we want 
to essentially make people give up their tort law rights in order to participate in things that 

people find meaningful?”   

 

Concord Monitor: State tort law already protects corporations and universities who exercise 

reasonable care from negligence lawsuits. This means unless a student can show the university 
acted unreasonably in implementing COVID-19 safety measures, they already cannot be held 

liable. At a time when the stakes could not be higher, there is no reason to lower the standard of 
care required of colleges and universities. … [University] continues to tell students the 

agreement is not a liability waiver. According to Georgetown Law Professor, Heidi Li 

Feldman, this statement is disingenuous because this is standard language businesses use to 
avoid liability. 

 

3. They codify institutional irresponsibility, depriving students and community of needed 

and reasonable care, and damaging valuable public trust in our public university. 

 
[L]iability waivers remove an important incentive to ensure campus is safe. Though universities 
will undoubtedly continue to take all appropriate measures to protect their students, the risk of 

legal liability helps encourage institutions to prioritize safety measures. link 

 

[Universities] have a higher calling than merely protecting the bottom line. Universities have a 

duty to provide a safe learning environment for their students. If they fail in this duty and students 

contract COVID-19 as a result, universities should be legally responsible. link 

 

Student at school requiring waiver states: “I think that kind of breaks my trust a little bit in the 

institution.” 
 

Concord Monitor “Heidi Li Feldman, a professor of law at Georgetown University Law Center 

who recently wrote an op-ed for the Los Angeles Times about the topic, said students should not 
sign this document under any circumstance. Not only does the waiver release students of their 

basic legal rights, but it also removes the incentive for the university to invest in keeping their 
students safe, Feldman said. A major incentive for schools to uphold their legal obligation to put 

in precautions that protect their students’ safety is the threat that students might sue them. By 

signing away the threat of a lawsuit, it’s almost like giving someone permission to be risky with 

your life, Feldman said. In a statement from Lisa Thorne, the director of communications for the 

University System of New Hampshire, she emphasized that an informed consent form is not the 
same as a waiver of liability. 

 

Feldman said parsing apart these definitions is pointless, as they both act functionally the same 
in court.” 

  

https://thehill.com/business-a-lobbying/503310-businesses-turn-to-covid-19-waivers-in-absence-of-liability-shield
https://www.concordmonitor.com/UNH-and-COVID-35614143
https://www.npr.org/sections/money/2020/07/28/895947722/should-we-shield-businesses-from-covid-19-lawsuits
https://theconversation.com/covid-19-dont-make-university-students-choose-between-education-and-legal-rights-142960
https://theconversation.com/covid-19-dont-make-university-students-choose-between-education-and-legal-rights-142960
https://globalnews.ca/news/7172148/students-stfx-waiver-covid-19/
https://www.concordmonitor.com/liability-UNH-COVID-19-35307480
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http://www.fresnostatenews.com/2020/05/07/graduating-seniors-finish-internship-helping-families-find-community-resources/  

http://www.fresnostatenews.com/2020/05/07/graduating-seniors-finish-internship-helping-families-find-community-resources/
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ADVERTISEMENT

OPINION

Op-Ed: Your
college may ask
you to sign a waiver
for harm inflicted
by COVID-19.
Don’t do it
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their health.

Schools are preparing to dodge even well-

founded lawsuits — to assert that, in

essence, students and employees who come

to campuses thereby OK carelessness on the

part of schools. The technical term for this

sort of defense is “primary assumption of

risk.”

Defendants who press it claim those they

injured were aware of the risks the

defendant created and that the victims

voluntarily chose to encounter and assume

these risks. When successful, this argument

entirely defeats plaintiffs’ claims for

recovery even when plaintiffs can prove the

defendant failed to satisfy legal standards of

care and thus caused injury.

Liability waivers are the most heavy-

ADVERTISING
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